FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Can Leicester City Council ( LCC) please confirm:

1.If the land as edged red in the attachment is in freehold ownership of LCC?  If so is this publicly adopted including all utility connections? 
The land edged in red on the plan attached to your enquiry, is not within the ownership of the council.

2. If the land as edged blue in the attachment is in freehold ownership of LCC? If so is this publicly adopted including all utility connections?
The land edged in blue on the plan attached to your enquiry, is not within the ownership of the council.

3.If the land as edged red in the attachment is not currently owned by LCC are there any plans or discussions for this to be publicly adopted ( including all utility connections)? This also includes any submitted applications to the Land Registry pending registration? 
The land edged in red is included within a Highways Act 1980 section 38 agreement, which is dated 3 June 2020, and entered into by the council, Jelson Limited (the Developer), and National House Building Council (the Surety). The agreement will ensure that this area will be adopted as a highway maintainable at public expense at no cost to the adjoining property owners. The council does not hold records of public utility apparatus, any information on their status would have to be obtained from the respective utility providers.

 

4. If the land as edged blue in the attachment is not currently owned by LCC are there any plans or discussions for this to be publicly adopted ( including all utility connections)? This also includes any submitted applications to the Land Registry pending registration?  
The land edged in blue is not included within the aforementioned agreement. There are no proposals for this are to be adopted as part of the highway maintainable at public expense.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
